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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2013-87
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 12, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: PHS, F
Date of Analysis: February 14, 2013
Type of Action: Amendment to prior ordinance; encumbrance of funds
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $26,076,178 within the Better Jacksonville Plan Unified Courthouse Program and $291,985 in debt proceeds for the purpose of encumbering $26,368,173 for the build-out of the State Attorney’s Office in the old federal courthouse.
Background Information: At several meetings of the Special Courthouse Oversight Committee, representatives of the State Attorney’s Office have expressed concern that the funding for the renovation of the old federal courthouse into the new State Attorney’s Office may be jeopardized by on-going issues at the new county courthouse which may lead to funds being administratively reallocated with the Unified Courthouse Project to deal with courthouse issues, leaving insufficient funds under the $350 million cap to complete the state attorney’s office as planned.  This bill would formally encumber funding for the construction of the state attorney’s office and for moving expenses, contract administration and other project related costs, necessitating further Council action should any of the funding be contemplated for other uses.
Policy Impact Area: State Attorney’s office construction
Fiscal Impact: The bill would encumber $26,368,173 of existing funds within the Unified Courthouse Project for allocation to the State Attorney’s Office construction project.
Analyst: Clements
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